REGULAR SELECTBOARD MEETING-THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2018 AT 5;30PM

Present: Steve Barrup, Jerry Waterman, Denise Daigle, Barry Sahagain, Bob Best, Ernest Choquette, Mike Baraw

Steve called the meeting to order at 5:30PM

Jerry made a motion to approve minutes of 11/1 meeting, seconded by Steve and passed on a voice vote.

Appearances by local citizens/visitors – Barry talked about the open meeting laws and stated that the laws are changing. Barry stated he is not happy with the way the water department is running. He also stated he will be filing a complaint with the town.

Road Commissioner Report – Mike stated that they have had a few issues with the trucks, but overall all is going good.

Water/Sewer/Solar Panel Update – With regard to the transducers at the new wells, Mike stated he is being told this was a lightning strike. Steve will call Jason at Aldrich and Elliott with a few issues to discuss relative to this.

Regarding insurance for 2019 – Jerry made a motion to stay with VLCT as their premium was in line with last year's, seconded by Steve and passed on a voice vote.

Selectboard signed orders, reviewed and approved the bank statement and journal entries.

Unfinished/new business – Bob Best said his street sign (Sunrise Drive) is still missing. Mike will let Fred know about this.

Voted to adjourn at 6:20PM.